
Dear Minister,  

It was a pleasure to meet with you on Tuesday 9 February to discuss the important issue for young 

people with cancer facing their treatment alone.  

Every year in the UK, around 4,000 children and young people are diagnosed with cancer – equating 

to approximately 12 children and young people every single day. Teenage Cancer Trust and CLIC 

Sargent both work to help them throughout their treatment and beyond, and to ensure their specific 

needs are not forgotten.   

Both organisations have worked tirelessly throughout the pandemic to support children and young 

people through their cancer. However, as we discussed, over the course of 2020 it became clear that due 

to the coronavirus pandemic, many young people aged 16-25 with cancer are facing appointments or 

treatment alone. Teenage Cancer Trust and CLIC Sargent are hearing consistently from young people 

with cancer, who whilst feeling at their worst are feeling more isolated than ever. Since the 

pandemic began, many have reported hearing the news that they have cancer, details of their 

diagnosis or treatment plan, or having the treatment itself without being able to have anybody there 

with them.  

Following diagnosis, there might be several appointments to discuss the best approach and 

treatment plans, and these appointments or the treatment itself can involve lots of new 

information. For some young people, having to hear, remember and process this information 

without having someone else with them acting as a second pair of ears may be overwhelming, and 

can lead to crucial details being missed or forgotten. Therefore, where possible, young people 

should not have to face a diagnosis, appointments or treatment alone.   

As we discussed together, both charities of course, understand the enormous pressure that the 

pandemic has had on the NHS and the imperative to reduce the risks of the virus being transmitted 

within hospital settings. Logistically, we appreciate the impact this will have had on Trusts across the 

UK. We commend the diligent work of the NHS and its staff to ensure that vital care continues, and 

are extremely grateful that in many cases, staff and Trusts have gone above and beyond to help 

mitigate this difficult situation for young people with cancer and ensure there is some sort of 

accompaniment – even if virtual. We want these examples of good practice to be encouraged 

throughout the UK, and look forward to working with you as suggested, to produce best practice 

guidance from Teenage Cancer Trust and CLIC Sargent to promote this.  

Alongside yourself, we are asking the Ministers for Health in each nation, to commit to young people 

with cancer that they should not have to hear the news they have cancer, or face their treatment 

alone. We are asking you to work with relevant organisations, alongside Trusts to help find ways to 

overcome this barrier to accompaniment where it is occurring – as we have seen for pregnancy and 

in some care home settings. We are keen to work with you to find constructive solutions that can 

help address this problem, whilst continuing to maintain maximum patient safety and infection 

control.  

We really appreciated you meeting with us, and your kind offer to co-ordinate a four nations call on 

this matter with your Ministerial counterparts, to ensure we can help address this issue for young 

people with cancer across all corners of the country. We greatly look forward to working with you on 

this.  

We will also be publishing this as an open letter on our websites, alongside out #Hand2Hold 

campaign which will be launching on Wednesday 10 February.  



Yours sincerely, 

 

 

  

Kate Collins      Rachel Kirby-Rider 

Chief Executive     Chief Executive 

Teenage Cancer Trust    CLIC Sargent 

 


